AVON, SOUTH DAKOTA - MAY 5, 1999

A special meeting of the Avon City Coucnil was held on the above date at the
Avon Public Library at 6:30 p.m. Roll Call: Mayor VanGerpen, Finance Officer
Haenfler, and Alderman: Resiter, Kuhlman, Einrem, Den Ouden and Dertien. Absent
Alderman Oster. Also present were Dennis Deurmier and Terry Schultz.

Meeting was called to order by Mayor VanGerpen.

The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss existing curb and gutter on Pine
Street.

Mayor VanGerpen informed the Council that some of the curb & gutter on Pine
Street did not drain the water in the direction that the Council has decided to drain it.
VanGerpen suggested that the City pay for a portion of the cost of the new curb & gutter
in the cases that the existing curb is removed. A long and good discussion was held
amongst the Council, Mayor, Deurmier & Schultz. May ideas were discussed and talked
about.

Mayor VanGerpen at this time requested a motion to have the City pay for a
portion of the new curb & gutter for property owners that have existing curb and gutter
that doesn’t work in the plan. No motion was received.

There being no further business to come be for the Council at this time, a motion

by Einrem and seconded by Kuhlman to adjourn at 7:50 p.m. All voted “aye”. Motion

carried.
L
(/C Voo d /é’z { —= VQ;;AL e
Edward VanGerpen - Mayor~
ATTEST:
\'&-1“ \\ i\k\ﬁ"&\ﬁ—*
Peg Haenfler \
City Finance Office

(SEAL)



